
METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL 

 

NOTICE OF VACANCY OF THE POSITION OF AT LARGE 

COMMISSIONER OF PUBLIC HOSPTIAL DISTRICT NO. 1  

dba VALLEY MEDICAL CENTER  

 

The notice will be posted January 24, 2024 through February 14, 2024. If you have 

any questions, please contact RegionalAffairs@kingcounty.gov. 

  

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, that the Board of Commissioners of Public Hospital 

District No.1 of King County has a vacancy on the Board. The Board held a public 

meeting on December 19, 2023 to discuss the vacancy and nominated the following 

individuals as candidates:  

 

Marvin Rosette, a resident of the District.  

 

Erin Smith Aboudara, a resident of the District and Commissioner of the District whose 

seat expired on January 1, 2024.  

 

In accordance with state law, the public was invited to make additional nominations of 

qualified candidates to the Board within fifteen (15) days of the publication of their 

notice, which concluded on January 4, 2024. The Board met on January 4, 2024 to 

consider all nominations provided by the Board and public. No additional nominations 

were made by the public. The Board was unable to agree on an appointment; therefore, 

pursuant to RCW 42.12.080, it is now the responsibility of King County Council to 

appoint a qualified person to fill the vacancy.  

 

The public is invited to apply for the vacancy. Interested applicants must be registered to 

vote and reside in the District. By February 14, 2024, applicants must submit a resume or 

short biographical statement, and a statement of interest. Materials must be submitted to 

RegionalAffairs@kingcounty.gov. The King County Council will consider applicants and 

make an appointment which shall take office immediately upon such appointment.  

 

DATED this 24th day of January, 2024.  

 

All appropriate notices have been posted and provided in accordance with RCW 

42.12.080.   
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